Cub Run Archers

  Arlington-Fairfax Chapter IWLA

      Minutes of the Meeting, feb. 11th, 2018
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the Cub Run Archers was called to order at 11:00AM by President Bob Walla in the clubhouse. 23 members present.
Officers and Directors present were:  President; Bob Walla, Vice President; Dave Burke, Secretary; Robert D'Imperio, Treasurer; Jim Kerrigan, Range Captain; Chris Rose, Public Relations; Jim Smith, Indoor Director; Byron Kissane

Social Director; Terri Perry 
President's Report:  Level 2 instructor class had about a dozen people turnout. Archery 201 class morphed into a 101 class. Air bows are being considered by the VA Legislature for use during the archery season. We encourage you to contact your VA legislators if you have a stance on this subject. March 4th is the next meeting. 
Minutes of the Last Meeting:  Motion to approve. Passed. 
Correspondence/Secretary Report:  100 members paid to date. VBA applications have been processed and will be sent out shortly.
Membership Concerns: Dave Dobbins expressed concern that tick management needs to be done in a timely manner this spring. 
CRA Treasurers' Report: $1073 Withdrawn $1657 Deposited $8948.48 Balance. Approved. The FITA tournament was a success with 63 participants. 
Director/Committee Reports:


Tournament Director/Vice President: Winter Classic 3D shoot is March 25th.

Range Captain:  3rd weekend of March will be the initial cleanup of the outdoor course. We need volunteers. Please bring strong blowers if you have them. Chris wants the tick prevention down by late April. Planning for the Red Shed replacement is continuing. 

Indoor Archery Director:  85 people used the Indoor range in Jan. Please remember to sign the book when using the range. GMU students will using the range from 1-3pm on Wednesday's starting March 17th. 
           Social Director: None. 

3-D Director:   None.
           AFC Archery Director: We will be qualifying for the parks from March 30th to June 3rd on Sundays and Tuesdays. IBEP class next Saturday Feb. 17th. Indoor Range will be closed. Archery 101 class Sunday Feb. 25th.

           Youth/Public Relations/Membership Director:  Scouts on March 3rd and 4th as well as April 21st.

VBA Representative: VBA would like like for us to continue paying the $1 fee per shooter for shoots this year. We need to find a volunteer to go to the next VBA meeting in place of Red.
Old Business: Fred looked into the shirts and hats. The cost will be around $40 to $50 per shirt. Fred will continue to investigate our options.   
New Business: Our Resa Combs took 4th place in the Womens Compound at the Lancaster Classic. Congratulations!!

Dan would like to start an Adult Archery program. A nominal fee would be involved. Minimum age of 18. 

Dave Burke would like to purchase an outdoor speaker system. More info forthcoming. 
Adjournment:  12:00PM
                                                                                  Respectfully Submitted,









Robert D'Imperio









Secretary
